
All meetings are held in the boardroom of the Scott R. Triphahn Community Center & Ice Arena at 1685 W. Higgins Road in 
Hoffman Estates, unless otherwise specified.  If an accommodation or modification is required to attend this public meeting 
please call 847-885-8500 with at least 48 hours’ notice. 

AGENDA 
RECREATION & FACILITIES COMMITTEE MEETING 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 15, 2022 
7:30 P.M. 

1. ROLL CALL

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

3. APPROVAL OF COMMITTEE MINUTES
• January 18, 2022

4. COMMENTS FROM THE AUDIENCE

5. OLD BUSINESS

6. NEW BUSINESS
A. Recreation Board Report / M22-010
B. Facilities Board Report / M22-016

7. COMMITTEE MEMBER COMMENTS

8. ADJOURNMENT
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MINUTES 

RECREATION & FACILITIES COMMITTEE MEETING 
January 18, 2022 

 
1. Roll Call: 
 

A regular meeting of the Hoffman Estates Park District Recreation & Facilities 
Committee was held on January 18, 2022 at 7:44 p.m. at the Triphahn Center in Hoffman 
Estates, IL.   

 
Present: Chairman Chhatwani, Commissioner Kaplan, Comm Reps 

Beranek, Henderson, Macdonald, MacGregor, McIlrath (phone) 
 

 Absent:  None 
 

Also Present: Executive Director Talsma, Director of Parks, Planning and 
Maintenance Hugen, Director of Recreation Kapusinski, Director 
of Golf & Facilities Bechtold, Director of Administrative Services 
Cahill, Director of Administration and Finance Hopkins, Executive 
Assistant Flynn 

 
Audience: President Kinnane, Commissioners Friedman, McGinn, and Evans 

 
2. Approval of Agenda: 
 

Comm Rep Macdonald made a motion, seconded by Comm Rep Beranek to approve the 
agenda as presented.  The motion carried by voice vote.   
 

3. Approval of the Minutes: 
 

Commissioner Kaplan made a motion, seconded by Comm Rep Beranek to approve the 
minutes of the October 19, 2021 meeting as presented.  The motion carried by voice vote.  
 

4. Comments from the Audience: 
 
 None 
 
5. Old Business: 
 
 None 
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Rec Committee 
January 18, 2022 – Page 2 
 
 
6. New Business: 

 
A. Recreation Board Report and 4Q Goals / M22-001: 
 
Director Kapusinski highlighted the following: 
 

• Pat Bodame has left the District and the Parks industry entirely to go into medical 
sales. 

• Liz Blake was our aquatics manager who will be moving to Indiana with her 
husband. 

• All of the numbers in the report summarize where we ended our fall 
programming. Next month will include the current winter program enrollment. 

• December had several special holiday-oriented events: Breakfast with Santa 
which offered a few new activities, including the TopTracer soft opening; Santa 
Drive-By; Seniors Holiday Party and other holiday events. 

• The STAR program is being effected by the staffing shortage in District 15. All 
buses have been running late, so effective February 23, school start and end times 
will shift as bus schedules are adjusted. Due to this, Whitely and Thomas 
Jefferson STAR locations will have longer coverage times, which will mean 
higher fees. Families have already begun receiving communication. There will be 
another change for the fall. 

• In athletics, the basketball programs are up and running, and we were able to add 
three teams from the waitlist, for a total of 290 players in the program. 

• The ice program remains popular, with 51 skaters who came to Try Hockey for 
Free, and 75 skaters came to Try Figure Skating for Free. Fall figure skating had 
336 skaters, compared to 207 last fall. 

• Seascape passes are on sale: we have sold 89 passes for 2022 as of December 31. 
• We have begun hiring for summer lifeguard and camp positions. 

 
Commissioner Chhatwani asked what time the school is now starting. Director 
Kapusinski stated that Thomas Jefferson (D15) is moving from a 7:50 to 8:30 a.m. start. 
Whitely (D15) is moving from 8:30 to 9:15. She added that staff has reached out to the 
schools regarding additional space, as we are expecting an uptick due to the later start 
times. 
 
Executive Director Talsma noted that the District worked closely with Cook County to 
adjust the vaccine mandate. Many of our youth programs would have been affected if this 
was not changed. Commissioner Friedman said this was well-received by many coaches. 
Comm Rep Beranek thanked Executive Director Talsma for sharing the emails, noting 
they were eloquently written and she was impressed by what he was able to accomplish. 
 
Comm Rep MacGregor made a motion, seconded by Comm Rep Macdonald to send the 
Recreation Board Report and 4th Quarter Goals to the full Board as presented. The motion 
carried by voice vote.   
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Rec Committee 
January 18, 2022 – Page 3 
 

 
B.  Facilities Board Report and 4Q Goals / M22-007: 

  
Director Bechtold highlighted the following for Bridges:   
 

• We had golf in December through the 17th. This is the latest date we can 
remember for golf. 

• The TopTracer facility opened December 10 for a VIP event which went well. 
Then, from December 10 through the end of the month we had 198 hours of 
rental, without much publicity at all. A full opening is planned for March. The 
facility is closed until then, as we cannot pick up range balls in the snow. He 
added that there are still supply chain issues with range balls. 

• Breakfast with Santa had 275 attendees. Santa was in the room this year; tables 
were spread out; everything flowed well. 

• In terms of other event bookings, there was one holiday event canceled (125 
planned attendees); one meeting was changed to meeting only (no food); early 
2022 weddings have been contacted and those clients are looking at other 
locations due to the vaccine mandate. 

• Winter golf course maintenance began after the last round on December 17. PJ 
Bugay followed final golfers and put sand on the greens to protect them. The staff 
is working on maintaining the equipment for the winter. 

 
Commissioner Kaplan stated that he has seen another TopTracer-style facility 
advertise on Facebook and they are still open. Director Bechtold replied that Itasca is 
still open since they have turf and can plow the snow and pick up balls. He added that 
another facility, Green Valley on Lake Street, is closed in January and February. 
 

Director Bechtold highlighted the following for The Club: 
 

• We gained 168 new members for the year. 
• Staff is doing a great job handling the vaccine mandate. 
• The business department offered a great system for quickly entering vaccine 

information and only having to enter it once per member. 
• We offered cancelations and free holds. We have taken about 140 cancelations 

and 147 holds (these are free while the vaccine mandate is in place, and once 
lifted, they will automatically reactivate). 

• All other fitness centers in Cook County are following the vaccine mandate as 
well. 

• The C&M department is putting together a google tour of The Club. Staff came 
after hours on a Sunday for 4-5 hours to take photos for the tour. 

• We have held a couple of Parents Night Out events which were well received. 
 
Commissioner Kaplan asked if we have had to call the police at all over the vaccine 
mandate. Executive Director Talsma responded no, we have not.  
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Rec Committee 
January 18, 2022 – Page 4 
 

Comm Rep MacGregor asked about the lack of towels at The Club. Executive Director 
Talsma stated that we removed them in the beginning of COVID for cleanliness reasons, 
but have realized a cost saving without them. We lost many to theft when we were using 
them, approximately 3,000 towels per year. 
 
Comm Rep MacGregor made a motion, seconded by Commissioner Kaplan to send the 
Facilities Board Report to the full Board as presented. The motion carried by voice vote.   

 
 
7. Committee Member Comments: 
 

Comm Rep Henderson complimented Commissioner Chhatwani for the way she runs the 
meetings. 
 
Commissioner Kaplan thanked staff for coming into the gym to remind people to wear 
their masks. 
 
Comm Rep Macdonald said that he had a great experience at TopTracer. 
 
Commissioner Chhatwani noted the great planning and execution by staff for all that they 
are doing. She is looking forward to a great year. 
 

 
8. Adjournment: 
 

Commissioner Kaplan made a motion, seconded by Comm Rep Macdonald to adjourn 
the meeting at 8:07 pm.  The motion carried by voice vote. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Craig Talsma 
Secretary 
 
 
Cindy Flynn 
Executive Assistant 
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MEMORANDUM NO. M22-010 

TO:  Recreation & Facilities Committee 
FROM: Craig Talsma, Executive Director 

Alisa Kapusinski, Director of Recreation 
RE:  Recreation & Communications/Marketing Board Report 
DATE:  February 15, 2022 
 
 
 

 
Programs for All update – seven children were enrolled into winter figure skating and one child was 
enrolled in indoor winter soccer. 
 
Steve Dietz, the current Willow Facility Manager, was promoted to the new Superintendent of 
Recreation position.  With the Willow position now vacant, the priority effort will be to replace the 
Aquatic Manager followed by the Willow Facility Manager. 
 

 
 
Triphahn Center Fitness  
Membership  1/31/2021 01/01/2022 1/31/2022  2022 YTD Var. +/ 
Total   510  523  498  -25 
 
Cook County mandated the COVID vaccination requirement on January 3, 2022.  This has impacted 
membership numbers this month. 
 
Pass % Visited in December % Visited in January  
TC Fitness Adult 54% 51% 
TC Fitness Junior/Student 57% 50% 
TC Fitness Senior 57% 52% 
Average Paid Members 56% 51% 
TC Gym Pass * 17% 43% 
TC Silver Sneakers * 11% 13% 
TC Tivity Prime * 7% 8% 
TC Renew Active * 14% 19% 
Average Insurance Members 12% 21% 

Passes with * are the free health insurance memberships. 
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Willow Rec Center Fitness & Racquetball 
 
Membership  1/31/2021 01/01/2022 1/31/2022  2022 YTD Var. +/ 
 
Fitness   94  103  110  +7   
Racquetball  46  36  36  0 
Total   140  139  146  +7 
 
Pass % Visited in December % Visited in January 
WRC Fitness Adult 49% 41% 
WRC Fitness Junior/Student 30% 38% 
WRC Fitness Senior 43% 23% 
Average Paid Members 41% 34% 
WRC Gym Pass * -- -- 
WRC Silver Sneakers * 17% 18% 
WRC Tivity Prime * 6% 0 
WRC Renew Active * 38% 22% 
Average Insurance Members 20% 13% 

 
Winter Group Fitness enrollment: 
Class Winter 2022 
50+ Forever Strong 6 
50+ Basic Exercise 19 
Fitness Boot Camp 15 
Women of Steel 9 
Senior Tai Chi cancelled 

 
 

 
 

                      
Membership  1/31/2021 01/01/2022 1/31/2022  2022 YTD Var. +/ 
Total    536  700  698  +2 
 
 

 
 
General Programs: 
Program Winter 2021 Winter 2022 
Baton & Poms 24 40 
A&A Music (piano & guitar) 6 n/a 
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Choir & Theater programs 5 11 
Shotokan Karate 55 102 
Tae Kwon Do 20 40 
Gymnastics  69 126 
Racquetball lessons n/a 6 
Racquetball leagues n/a 19 

 
Dance: 

• There are 176 dancers enrolled in the winter/spring session compared to 111 last winter. 
• Staff has been prepping for the spring recital and placed all costume orders this month. 
• Stars Dance Company competed in their first competition since before COVID on February 5 

in Des Plaines. 
 
Outdoor Recreation: 

• Nine people participated in the Snowshoe Hike on January 29 in our partnership with the Cook 
County Forest Preserve. 

• A Free Ice Fishing Clinic was held on January 9 with 86 participants.  Last year there were 58. 
• An Ice Fishing class on January 16 had 2 participants and January 23 had 12 participants. 
• The Ice Fishing Derby is scheduled for February 6.  Right now there are 13 enrolled. 

 
  

 
 

 
 

Senior Center January & early February events: 
• Paramount Theater to see Cinderella 1/5:  14 participants  
• Lunch & Learn on Social Security/Estates 1/12:  15 participants 
• Seniors out Socializing 1/21:  5 participants 
• Pub Trivia 1/27:  33 participants 
• January Birthday Lunch 1/28:  18 participants 
• Paramount Theater Groundhog Day 2/2:  6 participants 
• Bingo Night 2/8:  5 participants 

 
Drop-in activities have seen a decrease in participation due to the Cook County Vaccine Order.  A new 
TC Facility “Vax Pass” was created for drop-in users to have their vax card checked once and issued a 
free facility Vax Pass.  Drop-in attendees simply swipe in at the service desk upon each visit to show 
clearance.   
 
Drop-in Chair Volleyball was added back to the schedule due to high interest on Wednesdays from 10 
to 11am. 
 
Upcoming events with enrollment to date: 

• Valentine’s Day Luncheon 2/14:  15 participants 
• Seniors out Socializing 2/18:  4 participants 
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• Pub Trivia 2/24:  28 participants 
• February Birthday Lunch 2/25:  5 participants 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Little Stars Child Care has 37 children enrolled; last December there were 18 children.  The third LSC 
classroom opened on January 10.  Two part-time teachers have transitioned to their full-time teacher 
roles within the LSC, Charlotte Chiero and Remya Nedumpurath.   A third LSC full-time teacher will 
begin on February 14.  Having three full-time teachers provides one consistent teacher in each 
classroom everyday alongside a half-day part-time preschool teacher in the morning and afternoon. 
 
LSC open houses will be held on February 12 and March 12 to boost enrollment in each classroom. 
 
Part-Day Preschool 21/22 
 

20-21 TC 21-22 TC +/- 20-21 WRC 21-22 WRC +/- 
Threeschool 0 Threeschool 13 +13 Threeschool 0 Threeschool 5 +5 
2’s Playschool 6 2’s Playschool 23 +17 2’s Playschool 0 2’s Playschool 11 +11 
3’s & 4’s 49 3’s & 4’s 77 +28 3’s & 4’s 31 3’s & 4’s 32 +1 
Total 55 Total 113 +58 Total 31 Total 48 +17 

 
WRC preschool is still looking for a director-qualified part-time teacher. 
 
The preschool program was awarded $3,960 and $22,440 from the Child Care Workforce Grant.  
These funds are used for teacher bonuses as the grant was created to support teachers returning to the 
workforce during COVID. 
 
Winter Early Childhood enrichment:  Five classes are running at TC with 38 students and WRC has 
four classes running with 28 students.  These enrichment classes are offered immediatley after 
preschool dismisal giving students an extended day in their classroom.  Enrichment was not offered 
last year for comparisons due to COVID and not mixing students. 
 
Other winter Early Childhood enrollment:   

• 6 in Tot Rock 
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STAR Enrollment 
 
 3 days 

before 
 

3 days 
after 

 

5 days 
before 

5 days 
after 

 

Total 
enrolled 

Armstrong 4 11 15 17 47 
Fairview 1 16 17 33 67 
Lakeview 1 2 14 36 53 
Lincoln Prairie 3 5 18 15 41 
MacArthur 0 8 22 24 54 
Muir 3 5 12 24 44 
Total for D54 12 47 98 149 306 
      
Whiteley 6 13 30 42 91 
Thomas Jefferson 1 10 5 35 51 
Total for D15 7 23 35 77 142 

 

** District 15 will be changing their school times effective Wednesday, February 23 due to a bus 
driver shortage.  Communication was sent out to all our STAR families notifying them that their final 
two monthly payments will be adjusted due to the adjusted time of care provided.   

Kinder STAR enrollment: 

NEW!  Morning Kinder STAR (in afternoon Kindergarten at school) 

 3 days 5 days 
 

Whiteley  1 0 
Thomas Jefferson  3 4 

 

Afternoon Kinder STAR (in morning Kindergarten at school) 

 3 days 
 

5 days 
 

Whiteley  5 8 
Thomas Jefferson  3 7 
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No School Days 
 
Short Description Enrolled 
1/26 D54 Half Day off TC 30 
1/18 D15 Full Day off WRC 13 
1/17 D15 Full Day off WRC 12 
1/17 D54 Full Day off TC 11 
1/3 D54 Full Day off TC-Bolingbrook Water Park 9 
1/3 Full Day off D15 WRC-Bolingbrook Water 
Park 7 
1/3-1/7 D15 Full Week off WRC 19 
1/3-1/7 D54 Full Week off TC 16 
1/4 D15 Full Day off WRC 5 
1/4 D54 Full Day off TC 11 
1/5 D15 Full Day off WRC-Field Museum 13 
1/5 D54 Full Day off TC-Field Museum 21 
1/6 D15 Full Day off WRC 11 
1/6 D54 Full Day off TC 12 
1/7 D15 Full Day off WRC-Bowling Elk Grove 9 
1/7 D54 Full Day off TC-Bowling Elk Grove 17 

TOTAL            216 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
Hoffman Basketball Academy 
 

• The season was paused for two weeks in early January due to high COVID cases. 
• Opening day of games was held on January 22. 
• One-on-one trainings also resumed January 17 with seven trainings this month. 
• Fundamental camps will resume in spring due to limited gym space. 

 
Baseball  

• Spring registration is now open.  There are 82 players to date (an increase of 32 players 
compared to last year). 

• With our partnership with Rage Baseball, camps will be created for players and offered in 
March before the spring season begins. 

 
Soccer 

• Indoor soccer registration has 71 players compared to 74 last year.   
• HUSC Soccer essentials classes have 35 participants in winter, compared to 22 last year.  
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E-Sports 
• ESZ hosted 1 birthday party in January 2022. 
• ESZ hosted 1 Fortnite tournaments with a total of 13 participants 
• ESZ hosted 2 Free Play days with a total of 11 non-member participants  

Membership Nov 2021 Dec 2021 Jan 2022 
Total 13 15 14 
    
Pass Visits 31 21 4 
# of Members visited 12 9 2 

 
New!  Adult Pickleball League 

• Monday nights from 7 to 9pm.  Two divisions:  Level 3.0+ players and New/Social Players.  
The maximum is 24 teams and to date there are 18 teams enrolled. 
 

 

 

 
 

Hockey:   

 2021 2022 
Tot Level n/a 43 
Hockey Level 1 41 34 
Hockey Level 2 31 44 
TOTAL – Winter 72 121 

 
 
Fall/Winter league hockey will conclude at the end of February/early March.  Spring league 
registration opens early March for the season starting in April. 
 
Fall/Winter League enrollment: 
Level Enrollment 
New!  NWHL Mites 20 
CUHL Travel Mites 16 
NWHL Squirts 35 
NWHL PeeWees 23 
NWHL Bantams 31 
NWHL Midgets 30 
NWHL Girls U10  13 
NIHL Girls U14 16 
TOTAL 184 
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There are no comparisons from last fall as COVID restricted league play last fall. 
 

• Wolf Pack Prime (an extra team for specific levels) was created for players to add more 
playing time to their season.  There are 18 enrolled for Squirts, 17 for PeeWees and 15 for 
Bantam for a total of 50 players playing on an additional team. 
 

• Adult Hockey League concluded in January.  A spring league will begin in April. 
 
Figure Skating: 

• A winter break camp was held the week of January 3 with 26 skaters. 
• Winter figure skating classes began this month with 365 participants! (compared to 168 last 

year) 
• There are 24 skaters with an unlimited Freestyle pass for this month. 

 
Public Skate for January: 

• January 3:  54 pre-reg & 123 walk-ins = 177 
• January 5:  51 pre-reg & 99 walk-ins = 150 
• January 7:  58 pre-reg & 102 walk-ins = 160 
• January 9:  113 pre-reg & 140 walk-ins = 253 
• January 23:  147 pre-reg & 151 walk-ins = 298 

 

 
 

The Club Swimming Lessons: 
 
Swim Lessons Winter 2022 
Parent Tot 22 
Tot Swim 7 
Group Lessons 105 
Private Lessons 31 
TOTAL 165 

Lessons were not offered in Winter 2021 due to COVID guidelines.   
 
Seascape 2022 passes sold to date: 
 Nov Dec Jan Total Summer 

2022 Passes Sold 
Seascape pass 36 41 12 89 
Seascape senior pass 3 9 1 13 
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Special Projects: 

• Cook County Vaccination requirements – communication 
• Job Fair 
• HR onboarding materials 

 
Promotions: 

• Community Fitness Week 
• Winter Break Activities 
• Public Skate 
• Seascape Pass Sales 
• Spring T-Ball & Baseball 
• Spring Soccer 
• Adult Pickleball League 
• Golf Season passes 
• BPC Weddings 
• Preschool Open Houses 
• Now Hiring 

 
Email campaigns:  7 e-blasts were sent out this month.   

• All District – January 1 Email 
• All District – Fitness and programs  
• Senior Center – January Newsletter 
• All District – Focus on fun and programs registration 
• Dog Park Members 
• All District December – January Activities 
• All District – We’re Hiring  

 
Social Media: 

• Glen Ellyn Speed Skater chosen for Olympic Team had highest number of likes & reactions of 
any post during January. 

• 51 posts in January 
• Most popular series of posts:  
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o Public Skate and Preschool Open Houses. Public skate posts tend to be shared more 
often than any other type of post. The preschool Open house posts had more interaction 
because they were multi-image posts.  

# of Followers:  

Account 
Social 
Media 

Platform 
January January 

2022 2021 
Bridges 
of Poplar 
Creek 

Facebook 1118 1046 

  Instagram 142 121 
  Twitter 160 164 
The 
Club Facebook 1687 1643 

  Instagram 361 311 
  Twitter 40 39 
HEParks Facebook 5300 5062 
  Instagram 1002 808 
  Twitter 1092 1070 
Ice 
Academy Facebook 111 92 

Wolf 
Pack Facebook 408 329 

  Instagram 388 329 
Senior 
Center Facebook 134 116 

 

Website: 

• Overall January 2022 highest page views:  Home, Program Guide, Public Skate, Figure Skating & 
Ice Arena.   (Compared to January 2021 highest page views:  Home, Program Guide, Sledding, TC 
Fitness, Public Skate) 

• The all-district email blasts continue to be the highest drivers of the traffic to the website.  
Thursdays & Mondays are the highest visited days of the week. 

Press Releases:   

• Submitted small written articles about events leading to an increase in small community 
printed blurbs. These smaller informal articles are being printed more often than larger formal 
articles.   
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MEMORANDUM NO. M22-016 

TO: Recreation Committee 
FROM: Craig Talsma, Executive Director 

Brian Bechtold, Director of Golf & Facilities 
RE: Golf & Facilities Report 
DATE: February 15, 2022 

Bridges of Poplar Creek & The Club Board Report 

Bridges General Programs 

• Preferred Tee Time contracts have been sent out using our new electronic form
software PandaDoc. This new method was a big help in tracking and receiving them
back in a timely manner. Captains were able to sign electronically and pay their
license fee all online with final executed contracts being instantly returned to the
Captain. The deadline for the renewal is February 25 with an early $60 off promotion
if received by February 11. Currently we have 20 contracts received for this season.

• League Contracts are being drafted and will be going out mid-February. We have
been in communication with all leagues and we believe all leagues will be returning
for the 2022 season.

• Golf Merchandise has been ordered for the 2022 season. The shop will have apparel
from Columbia and Adidas this season. The hard goods lines will consist of
Callaway, Taylor Made, and Tour Edge.

• Staff has created our Event Schedule for 2022. Bridges has the following events
planned:
• March Madness Golf Event: March 19
• New Event: TopTracer Team Event: March 27
• Breakfast with the Bunny April 2
• Par 3 Challenge: April 6
• New Event: Spring Senior Scramble: May 18
• ProAm Scramble: October 9
• Turkey Shoot: November 5
• New Event: TopTracer Team Event: November 12
• Breakfast with Santa & Winter Fest: December 10

• With the assistance from the C&M department, the new 2022 golf outing brochure,
rate cards, and golf information ads have been created. Staff is finishing final edits
and will have all updated information on the website by the end of February.

• Staff is working on getting ready for TopTracer Range to open in early March. We
will continue to monitor the weather and snow and we will open as soon as we feel
we can retrieve range balls on a regular basis.
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Golf Rounds           
MONTHLY ROUND TOTALS 

2018 2019 2020 2021 2022 5 Year 
Average 

0 0 0 0 0 0 
YTD ROUND TOTALS 

2018 2019 2020 2021 2022 5 Year 
Average 

0 0 0 0 0 0 
 

Range Information 
MONTHLY RANGE BASKET SALES TOTALS 

2018 2019 2020 2021 2022 5 Year 
Average 

0 15 0 0 0 3 
YTD RANGE BASKET SALES TOTALS 

2018 2019 2020 2021 2022 5 Year 
Average 

0 15 0 0 0 3 
  
 
 
Food & Beverage 
 

• Staff is very excited to have Jenny Jones start as our new Bar & Grill Service 
Manager next month. Jenny has been a part of our team in a part-time capacity for 
several years. Her hard work and customer service experience has truly excelled and 
we look forward to her guiding our Service team this coming season. 

• Staff is currently preparing for the Fish Fry which begins March 4. We will once 
again be offering curbside pickup for those wanted to-go orders. Check out the 
Bridges website for more information and our menu!  

 
January Events  
1 meeting, no food servicing 25 guests 
1 baby shower servicing 25 guests 
 
February Events 
1 memorial luncheon servicing 24 guests 
1 anniversary party servicing 45 guests 
 
2022 weddings  
10 ceremony/receptions (5 cancelled to move to different county or facility not enforcing the 
vaccine mandate) 
1 reception only 
 
2023 
1 ceremony/reception 
 
 

17



Golf Maintenance Summary 
We are getting things in order to get the season started off on the right foot.   
 

• All cutting equipment have had fluids changed and cutting units sharpened 
• All maintenance vehicles have been checked over and ready for season 
• All small engine equipment is getting checked before season starts 
• Course amenities have been ordered and awaiting delivery 
• Awaiting delivery of maintenance and golf courses chemicals for 2022 
• Smithco sprayer to be delivered this coming week and will start familiarizing with unit 
• Assistant position has been submitted to multiple platforms for employment 
• C&M department has produced flyers for employment for maintenance staff 
• Small dead trees have been cut down from property 

We are very excited to get this season started which will hopefully be very soon! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
June  
 
January 2022 
 
Membership Totals     1/31/2021 1/01/2022 1/31/2022  Var. +/- 
Totals    1943  2160  2119        -41 
 
Member Services/Sales 

• The Club experienced another set-back in January with Cook County announcing they 
were mandating proof of vaccine for facility use on January 3. This made an impact on 
our new member enrollments as well as cancellation numbers. We finished the month 
with 110 new enrollments, and unfortunately 128 (plus approximately 15 more that 
cancelled in December as soon as we put out the communication) cancellations. Almost 
all of the cancellations indicated it was because of the vax mandate.  

• We had about 150 members take advantage of the no charge hold option we offered to 
those who were unable or unwilling to provide proof of vaccination. These members will 
be removed from hold status when the mandate lifts. 

• We are looking forward and planning for March to be an exciting month as we believe all 
mandates will be lifted and expect members on hold to return, as well as those who do 
not want to work out with masks to return as well. 

• We had 1,483 unique visits in January. Meaning, approx. 70% of members are 
visiting/using the facility at least once a month. This is not a bad number given the 
restrictions, but should definitely be higher for a fitness facility in January. 
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Operations and Fitness Departments: 
• We needed to pull back on a lot of our planned rentals and activities in January, because 

of the vax mandate. For example, we would typically run adult volleyball tournaments 
throughout the winter months, but because this would require vax proof from the 
participants, these organizations cancelled with us and went elsewhere. We also had to 
cancel our Parent’s Night Out event because we serve a pizza dinner as part of that event, 
and 2 birthday parties and 2 overnight lock-ins cancelled with us as well. 

• Looking past this somewhat disappointing month, The Club staff are looking forward to 
adding in some great programming beginning in March. We are going to offer a teen 
weight training intro class, personal training for golfers, teen yoga and parent-baby yoga 
classes, and an early childhood art class. 

• We have also gotten word that some of the corporate park companies will begin to bring 
back staff mid-March. With this, we will likely bring back one or two noon time group 
fitness classes. 
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